
Boiler Safety Act and Boiler Inspection Fee Fund; SB 135

SB 135 shifts  responsibility  for  administering  the  Boiler  Safety Act  to  the  State Fire 
Marshal from the Department of Labor. The transfer includes the Boiler Inspection Fee Fund 
and certain employees to be transferred to the State Fire Marshal that are paid from that funding 
source. 

In addition,  the bill  removes “pressure vessels  used to store or  transport  anhydrous 
ammonia” from the provisions of the Act and authorizes the State Fire Marshal, upon finding a 
violation of the Act, to impose a civil penalty not to exceed $1,000 for each day of unlawful 
operation. The entire amount received from the civil penalties is deposited in the State General 
Fund. 
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